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Dear Colleagues,
 
As I am sure many of you have seen, President Hall just announced that "in response to the
changing situation of the COVID-19 pandemic and the Omicron variant"  most courses will be
online from January 10-21st, with the plan to return to in-person instruction on January 24th. 
https://www.uvic.ca/news/topics/2021+notice-january-classes-update+notice
As noted: During this brief period, some courses, including those with essential clinical or other
experiential, performance, studio or lab components, may continue in person with appropriate
approvals by deans and safety protocols in place.
 
The Association is very pleased to hear this announcement, as it provides certainty to our
members in planning the first two weeks of their courses for the coming term, and provides
the university and the provincial government more time in which to understand the nature
and impact of the Omicron variant in postsecondary settings so that in early January they will
be able to plan appropriately for the rest of the term. We very much appreciate that this
decision was made now, to allow our members some peace of mind over the holiday break.
 
While there is no obligation to work on teaching preparation over the holiday break, I've been
told that the LTSI has increased their hours over the break for those who wish to do some
work on transitioning to online instruction for the first two weeks of term.  See  LTSI Supports
and Winter Break Hours
 
If any of you are not sure whether your course should be online or not in the first two weeks
of term, you should consult with your Chair/Director or Dean. The process for making this
decision is outlined here: https://www.uvic.ca/vpacademic/assets/docs/news/memo-jan2022-
course-delivery-23dec2021.pdf   If you have any concerns about the nature of the delivery of
your course in the first two weeks of term, don't hesitate to contact the FA. I will respond
to urgent questions over the break, and the Association office is open as of January 4th.
 
Accommodation
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DEPARTMENT	 Click here to enter text.			DATE		 Click here to enter a date.

EMPLOYEE	Click here to enter text.			POSITION	 Click here to enter text.



If you would like assistance in filling out the rest of this form, please contact your Union Representative, Supervisor or your assigned Work-Life Consultant in Human Resources. See reverse for contact information.



I am requesting an accommodation in my job due to:

Click here to enter text.

			

What effect does the disability have on your ability to do your job? What duties are you unable to do?

Click here to enter text.



What kind of accommodation do you think will be helpful to you?

Click here to enter text.



Are there some duties (or different duties) you think you can do? Please list:

Click here to enter text.



Is the disability due to a work-related illness/injury	☐Yes	☐No

Or a motor vehicle accident				☐Yes	☐No





		Signature:

		

		Date:

		Click here to enter a date.







Please give this form to your Supervisor who will send a copy to the assigned Work-Life Consultant, who will forward a copy to the Union RTW/Accommodation Officer



Supervisor			☐Copy sent to Work Life Consultant	

Work Life Consultant		☐Copy sent to Union Representative
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COVID-19 Family Status Accommodation – Employee Information 
 


1 
 


Staff, faculty and librarians may experience challenges working from home at a time when childcare is 
unavailable, schools are not operating normally, or when there is a medical reason a child cannot attend 
childcare or school or cannot live with family members exposed to COVID-19.  Under the British Columbia 
Human Rights Code, it may be necessary for the employer to accommodate these challenges under the 
protected ground of “family status.”  This is intended to provide information for you in the event you wish 
to make a request for family status accommodation.  
 
Generally speaking, employees are expected to undertake their work-related responsibilities unless they 
are on an approved leave.   
 
Specific to COVID related accommodations on the basis of family status, the BC Office of the Human 
Rights Commissioner notes in their Policy Statement on COVID-19 Pandemic (excerpts p. 
7)  (https://bchumanrights.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/BC-OHRC_COVID19_Policy-V3.pdf) 
 
Employers are entitled to expect that employees will continue to perform their work unless they have a 
legitimate reason for why they cannot, including current public health guidance to socially distance or self-
isolate. Employers may also need to accommodate employees with increased child care obligations due to 
the pandemic. Protections related to family status may require employers to take all actions short of 
undue hardship to accommodate family care giving responsibilities where an employee is unable to cover 
the necessary care through other means. Accommodations may include allowing for flexible work hours, 
working from home or taking paid leave time. The same may be true for employees who are required to 
care for sick family members at home. 


Under British Columbia law, in order to establish discrimination or claim an accommodation on the basis 
of family status, the employee must establish that there has been a change in a term or condition of 
employment imposed by the employer that results in a serious interference with a substantial parental 
duty or other family duty or obligation. Normally, this would entail the employee providing evidence that 
they did everything reasonable to procure alternative family care that would have enabled them to do 
their work without accommodation in the face of the employer imposed change. 


Like medical accommodations, each accommodation request needs to be considered on its own merits, 
giving due regard to the circumstances and the needs of the requestor.  


In making a request for family status accommodation to your supervisor/leader, you must do the 
following: 


Outline the request in writing, including: 
a. The details of the situation giving rise to your need for accommodation (what is the objective 


evidence that you have experienced a change in employment conditions that has resulted in a 
serious interference with a substantial parental/family duty, based on present COVID-19 
conditions?);  


i. In the case of a family care claim: details what your obligation is to their family 
member(s) (e.g. I am a single mother of two children solely responsible for their 
care) and all of the efforts you have made to seek alternative family care (this 
includes outlining the family care contributions of your partner, other family 
members and friends, or why they can’t contribute; and what efforts have been 
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made to seek publicly available family care services) and any barriers to seeking 
alternative family care (this may include COVID-19 related restrictions). 
 


ii. In the case of a family exposure concerns: detail your obligation to your family 
member (e.g. I am the sole caregiver for my elderly mother who lives with me; I 
am the father of a child with a severe immunocompromising illness) and provide 
information about their circumstances, including the medical situation of the 
family member and risks posed (based on objective and scientific evidence), their 
housing arrangements and what alternative arrangements could be made and 
any steps taken at home to limit the family member’s exposure.  


In all cases, provide: 


b. the specific impact on the work that is expected of you (i.e. why you cannot do particular work or 
require modification to the work); 


c. the requested accommodation which will enable you to do the work (e.g. deferral of a deadline; 
delaying an assignment; doing the work differently or remotely; receiving support; access to 
equipment or on-campus space to enable completion of work; allowing for a leave, an alternative 
or reduced workload, etc.).  


Your supervisor/leader will consider the request and will respond. In the case of a family status 
accommodation that involves the medical status of your family member, you may be required to provide 
a Physician’s Statement confirming their medical information and the need to accommodate you as a 
parent/family caregiver.  


The employee and the supervisor/leader will complete the Family Status Accommodation Plan, to 
document the arrangement.  (Hyperlink “Family Status Accommodation Plan” to the form at 
https://www.uvic.ca/hr/assets/docs/Temporary%20FS%20Accommodation%20Plan.pdf. 


Approvals for certain types of work arrangements may be required under relevant policy and collective 
agreements.  
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TEMPORARY COVID-19 FAMILY 
STATUS ACCOMMODATION PLAN 


DEPT/WORK UNIT: Click here to enter text.  DATE:        Click to select date 


EMPLOYEE: Click here to enter text.  POSITION: Click here to enter text. 


SUPERVISOR/ACADEMIC LEADER : Click here to enter 
text. 
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CURRENT SITUATION 


The Employee has provided rationale to support the need for them to perform some or all of their work 
responsibilities remotely, on the basis of a family status accommodation until current COVID-19 
conditions improve (insert other timeline or condition).  
 


ACCOMMODATION MEASURES 


For the period of date to date (not to exceed April 30, 2022), the Employee’s responsibilities will be 
carried out remotely. (Insert any other changes in duties arising from the accommodation.) 
 


ACCOMMODATION REVIEW PROCESS 


COVID-19 Family Status Accommodation Plans are subject to review at regular intervals as the COVID-
19 context evolves.  
 


REVIEW DATE: Click here to enter a date. 


• Any of the parties may request a meeting at any time to further discuss the evolving COVID-
19 context relating to this Accommodation Plan. 


• This agreement is specific to the COVID-19 context and will not form precedent in any other 
situation. 


 


Signatures: 


   


Click here to enter employee name  Supervisor/ Academic Leader name and 
department  


 


Copy of signed plan circulated to all parties on: Click here to enter a date.  






_______________________________________________

FAFA mailing list

FAFA@lists.uvic.ca

https://lists.uvic.ca/mailman/listinfo/fafa





I have further information for those who wish to seek a medical or family status
accommodation to teach online for all of next term.
 
If you are seeking a medical accommodation to teach online, you should contact your
Chair/Director and request a medical accommodation (form attached), copying Kelly Simpson
(kellysimpson@uvic.ca), the Faculty Relations Consultant in your faculty and one of our
membership services officers:
Nathan Todd – uvicfa@uvic.ca
Reuben Kellen – msofa@uvic.ca
Ben Johnson – advisorfa@uvic.ca (on vacation until January 10th)
Kelly Simpson is the Work Life Consultant who supports faculty accommodation issues. You
should indicate in the email that you are scheduling/have scheduled an appointment with
your physician to provide supporting medical documentation. 
 
If you are seeking a family status accommodation, because you have young children who
cannot yet be vaccinated, or elderly parents, see the document and form attached with
information regarding  family status accommodations.
 
Support for academic Afghan refugees
On a very different topic, if any of you are looking for a very worthy cause to which to donate
over the holidays, the Canadian Association of University Teachers (CAUT) is appealing for
donations to the CAUT Refugee Foundation. The Foundation, established in the 1970s, is a
registered charity with the Canada Revenue Agency and provides assistance to academic
colleagues and their families fleeing persecution and threats. This Fund is
currently supporting resettlement efforts for at-risk Afghan academics and human rights
activists.  As you know, the Taliban is moving swiftly to target activists, journalists, civil society
leaders, and academics – with women, ethnic and religious minorities, and those from the
LGBTQ community most at risk. 
 
Our Vice President, Monica Prendergast, and an FA committee are working with UVic through
the Scholars at Risk program to bring an Afghan academic to UVic.  We are pleased to be part
of the Scholars at Risk initiative here at UVic, but this appeal is a broader one, as your
donations would help support the many Afghan scholars, trade unionists, and human rights
defenders who are facing immediate danger and would enable CAUT to assist those who need
to leave Afghanistan and seek refugee protection. 

Online donations can be made through Canada Helps here. Cheques can be made to
the CAUT Refugee Foundation and sent to:
CAUT Refugee Foundation
2705 Queensview Drive
Ottawa, Ontario
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Thanks for considering this.
 
Gratitude
Before closing I’d like to thank our wonderful staff members, Ben Johnson, Reuben Kellen,
Penny Murray and Nathan Todd for their exceptional work for the Association and for you all,
and our impressive officers, who do so much for you, and provide me with wise counsel –
Monica Prendergast, Elisabeth Gugl and Patricia Cochran.  Elisabeth has done such impressive
work as our Treasurer, I’m not sure how we will manage without her, as she ends her term
this December.  We should all be very grateful to her for her hard work, care and skill in
stewarding our finances. I would also like to thank our hard-working, committed and
knowledgeable Portfolio holders, Chris Bose and Vicky Wyatt, and all members of the FA
Executive Committee who make this important volunteer commitment to the Association –
Arif Babul, Chris Eagle, Colin Goldblatt, Susan Last, Jane Morrison and Caterina Valeo.  Thanks
also to all of those doing important work on the many FA committees, with a special mention
to Terri Lacourse, who as FA rep on the University Health and Safety Committee plays a
particularly important role in these COVID times.
 
I’m sure you share my hope that this is the final email I send you until January!
 
Wishing you a healthy, restful and enjoyable break, with at least one uncertainty resolved.
 
All the very best,
 
Lynne
 ​
Lynne Marks 
President, University of Victoria Faculty Association http://www.uvicfa.ca/
Professor, Department of History 
https://www.uvic.ca/humanities/history/people/faculty/markslynne.php
University of Victoria
Victoria, B.C. 
 
We recognize with respect the WSÁNEĆ (Saanich), Wyomilth (Esquimalt), and Lkwungen
(Songhees) peoples on whose territories the University of Victoria stands, and whose
relationships with this land remain profound today.   
 
We acknowledge the devastation that government-created residential schools and Indian
hospitals has inflicted on the health and wellbeing of Indigenous peoples and the ongoing
effects of concentric trauma that continue to this day.
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